DORRIDGE SURGERY PATIENTS’ PARTICIPATION GROUP
MINUTES OF MEETING 

Tuesday  1st September 2014

Held at The Surgery

Apologies:-V.Tabb

Those present:-  J. Lanfermeijer, A. Fox, W. Lanfermeijer, Y.Brodie,  A. Carey , G Waight, I. Black, D. Eckley and R. Embley

Minutes of last meeting were discussed and approved as read.

Matters arising:-

J. Lanfermeijer reported that ambulances are to be based at Solihull Hospital and in Knowle but as yet there was no sign of them. She and I. Black are to make further enquiries as to when they might be expected.

The Open Afternoon on 7th of June had been successful with a good attendance and the visiting specialists being well consulted.  

Treasurer’s report:-

W Lanfermeijer reported the current balance as being £2,782. 70

Chairman’s report:-

J. Lanfermeijer raised the question of the A.G.M. The decision was made to change the date from October to November  in view of  the  move back to the surgery building.

She felt that the constitution should be revised  and a meeting on Thursday 11th September at 7 p.m. was arranged. The possibility of increasing the membership was discussed.

She hopes to find volunteers to help with the organisation of the Extend and Tai Chi classes.

Vice Chairman’s report:-

I. Black distributed copies of the next newsletter and the Special Edition newsletter which will be issued once the move back to the surgery has been made. He has devised a new format and thought it a good idea to include photos of the doctors and staff members. The plan is to distribute it to every household registered with the surgery so the cost of printing and postage was discussed.

Report from the surgery:-

Amanda spoke about the parking problem outside the temporary surgery. Europarks, were not patrolling the car park as promised and it was being used by the general public. It was suggested that the surgery times were when a warden most needs to be around to avoid abuse of the car park.

The telephone system is now much improved.

There is now a full complement of nursing staff. Rebecca is the senior nurse with a new practice nurse and care assistant.

Patients requiring a blood test must be reminded to bring  a blood test form which is essential.

A replacement of the annual survey is to be a Friends and Family test.

‘Flu Saturdays will be 4th October, 18th October and 15th November. Children of 2, 3 and 4 will now be offered a ‘flu jab.

The new shingles vaccination will be available to people of 70, 78 and 79.

Amanda has a direct dial number.

Sainsbury’s have asked for feedback on the suitability of the temporary surgery cabin.

A.O.B.:-

J. Lanfermeijer had had a thank you card from nurse Anne for her retirement lunch and present.  

R. Embley showed photos he had taken in Dorridge Park which he thought might be appropriate to display in the new surgery as they were of a local spot.

Date of next meeting:-

A.G.M  Tuesday 18th November  in Community Room of Sainsbury’s? at 7 p.m. 

.

